GOVERNMENT OF MEGHALAYA
EDUCATION DEPARTMENT

MEGHALAYA EDUCATION RECRUITMENT BOARD

No:EDN.137/2024/104 Dated, Shillong 30t July, 2025

PUBLIC NOTICE

In reference to Meghalaya Education Recruitment Board (MERB)
Notification No. CE/GC/MERB/Shortlist/ 13/2025-2026/114 dated 24th July
2025, it is hereby informed that, as per the decision of the MERB taken in its
meeting held on 30th July 2025, the interviews scheduled from 4th to 8th
August 2025 for the post of Assistant Professors/Lecturers in the subjects of
Physics, Chemistry, Mathematics, Botany, Zoology, Biochemistry, and
Commerce in Government Colleges are hereby postponed until further notice.

This decision has been taken in view of the numerous claims and
objections received [rom candidates. Although these have been examined and
disposed of by the Directorate of Higher and Technical Education (DHTE),
several candidates have submitted appeals, which are currently under

consideration.

Candidates who wish to submit appeals or further claims/objections
may do so by emailing them to merbdhtedocuments@gmail.com within 14
(fourteen) days from the date of issue of this notification. Submissions received

after the deadline shall not be entertained.

MERB will re-examine all submissions and issue a fresh notification with
revised interview dectails in due course.

This notice is issued for the information and necessary action of all

concerned.

( er Secretary)
Meghalaya Education Recruitment Board
Meghalaya, Shillong
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